TOWN OF HILL SELECTMEN'S MEETING

September 3, 2019

Selectmen Present: Tom Seymour, Bob Dupuis, Mike Brady Lisa Seymour (Administrative Assistant)

Selectmen Absent: None

Public: Paul Guild, Ellen Guild, Gerry Desrochers, Martha Dorey, Byron Sawyer and Sarah Sawyer.

Tom Seymour brought the meeting to order at 6:28pm.

Fire Dept: Chief Ford no report

Highway Dept: Dean Stevenson no report

Police Dept: Chief Williamson no report

Town Clerk/Tax Collector: Shelly Henry reviewed her 2020 budget request with the board. She also wanted to remind the board that she will be at a conference next week and Randy Sanborn will be covering the office.

PUBLIC SESSION:

Paul & Ellen Guild came in to get an update on the issue on Shop Road. Lisa Seymour provided the reports from the NH Division of Public Health Services and the letter is ready to send to the homeowner but just wanted to make sure it was ok with the Guild's to reference them in the letter. This will go out certified mail and posted on the resident's home.

The 2019 Budget & Finance Workshops are still open for registration. The dates are Wednesday September 18 at Derryfield Banquet Facility, Manchester 9:00 am – 4:30 pm and Thursday September 26 at Mountain Club on Loon, Lincoln 9:00 am – 4:30 pm. This class costs \$90.00.

Martha Dorey, Byron Sawyer and Sarah Sawyer filed a noise complaint about loud fireworks and trespassing on Martha's property this past weekend. Martha said that her dogs were terrified from the fireworks. Martha brought in the firework casings that were located on her property. Robert Dupuis will review the RSA's pertaining to firing a cannon in a residential area. There is a noise ordinance that is currently under review by Chief Williamson.

Gerry Desrochers asked when the paving would be completed on Upper Crescent Street, Shop Road and if it would include the repairs on the corner of New Chester Road and Mountain View Drive. Lisa will reach out to Dean for an update.

BOARD BUSINESS:

Building Permits:

Carl Rider 28' x 32' garage with living space of 896 sq. Ft. living space - Denied

Eugene Bailey & Randy Sanborn – 8' X 22' small wood shed & storage – Approved

Notice of Intent to Cut Wood or Timber:

Mark Pescinski 44 Tioga Road Map R13 Lot 39 Logger Timothy Dow - Approved

Robert Dupuis is scheduled September 18th and Lisa Seymour is scheduled September 26th for the NHMA Budget & Finance Workshop.

Lisa Seymour will be attending a class at Primex on September 18th.

Department budgets are coming in for review. We currently have the Town Clerk/Tax Collector, Fire Department, and Police Department. Dean is working on the Highway Department and Transfer Station. Lisa will work on the Selectmen's budgets next week.

New Hampshire DOT – Bureau of Planning & Community Assistance – Reviewed

Joy Nolan has requested information on her abutters because she is having her property surveyed in September and her surveyor has asked her to reach out to the town for this information.

With no further business to conduct, motion was made and unanimously approved to adjourn at 8:15 pm.

Respectfully Submitted,

Lisa A. Seymour

Tom Seymour, Chairman

Robert Dupuis

Mike Brady